Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 

Minutes – September 2012 
Meeting held in Bardsey Village Hall (Committee Room) on Wednesday 19th September .
1. Present : Lindsay Burns (LB), Jack Cairns (JC), Ian Frankland (IF), June Gallant (JG), Jane Ingham (JI), Geoffrey Tatman (GT) and Lance Tattersall (LT),
Stephen Bucknell (SB)  invited to join the Steering Committee by ES, following a visit to Bardsey PC  Meeting on 13/9/12, was also present. 

2. Apologies.: Jane Ambrose (JA), Mike Bosomworth (MB), and Ed Stentiford (ES).
3. Minutes of the meeting on 18th July .These were approved with one small addition. It was agreed to add “part of” 1027 (N )to last para. Page 1)

4. Notes on August Meeting These were approved. 
5. Matters Arising from July and August Meetings 
(a) School Governors’ Meeting – It was thought unlikely that a meeting had been held during the summer.  LT offered to check with JA whether the Governors had met and expressed a view about the most appropriate location for a new school building. 
IF explained that a view would need to be taken by the St. Committee on this matter before October 8th, the week in which Andy Birkbeck is seeking the site appraisals from all PCs in the ONE area. LT said that a meeting has been arranged with the Planning Manager for Schools for the following Wednesday to discuss the future of Bardsey School. Due to time pressure to reach a decision, it was agreed that a decision on the preferred site for any new school building in the future should be taken at the present meeting. Although the idea of a new site had initially appeared attractive, all present now considered that the present site was actually the best. It was therefore agreed that the St. Committee would not look for an alternative site in the village for a future school building. 
(b) Graphics by Jason Cooke – No news whether Jason had been consulted. IF to check with ES
(c)  Voting Age for views of residents attending Open Day – Andy Birkbeck had told the Clerk that there was no lower limit to the age and JA had written supporting the idea of including votes from children. The meeting however felt that it would be unwise to include the views of those under the normal voting age. It was therefore agreed that votes at the public meeting 
should be taken only from residents over 18. 
(d) Work on skeleton draft  required for display at public meeting – JC had worked with ES on this- to be completed when further decisions have been taken. 

(e).List of volunteers from first public meeting – No news whether ES has re-checked this as promised . IF to check with ES. 
(f) Artist’s Impressions of Sites – LB has consulted developers who are willing to comply but ,due to large costs involved, need assurance of the likely choice of their sites. No definite decision was taken on this. LB pointed out that an aerial view (cheaper) might serve the purpose. Also thought that if a particular site was promoted a full artist’s impression might not be essential. IF mentioned a public meeting arranged by Collingham PC to which neighbouring PCs are invited, to take place on Saturday September 22 in the Memorial Hall, starting at 12.30.It was thought that as many as possible should attend and learn from the occasion. 
(g) Preferred site and types of housing – IF and ES have toured site 1027 and taken photos. They suggest an L shaped development to incorporate a possible 140 houses. LB explained that quotas by developers for numbers  of “affordable housing” are likely to be changed by the Govt. by the end of the year and planning regulations are to be relaxed but details not yet available. Possible to arrange trusts to allocate housing to village people. SB offered to take some advice from his work colleagues on the rules of social housing.. It was agreed that the top 3 preferred sites are 1027N, 1027 S and Harrisons land,( not yet a SHLAA site off Tithe Barn Lane near the telephone box.)where 30 – 40 houses could be accommodated on this land, though the proposal submitted is for only 14. 
6.  Declaration of any conflicts of interest.- None.  
7. Reports by working groups
· Planning – LB had obtained more info re the Community Structure Levy (CSL) due to replace the 106 agreements , but there is still no decision about the proportion of such funds to be divided between the village and the Council. 
· Education – Dealt with above. 

· Health.- JI thought it unlikely that numbers of new residents would be sufficient to justify creation of a satellite surgery in the village. JG to check with MB on whether he has followed this up .
.
· Infrastructure. – IF said that BT had responded but offered little useful info. He will go back to those previously approached but considers that better info on numbers of houses likely to be allocated to Bardsey would be helpful .
8. Report on 2nd Project Board Meeting and  Report on NE Outer Leeds Meeting to discuss progress of Neighbourhood Plans – September 6th.  IF had attended both meetings. (Minutes circulated). These followed the same lines. The most useful info to emerge was the 2 dates for October, the  “traffic light” system to be adopted, and plans for Thorp Arch .
· w/c October 8th – Andy Birkbeck to be present at Wetherby One Stop Centre all week to meet with all 15 Town & Parish Councils to discuss site allocations work. It was agreed  to complete proformas beforehand.( IF, ES, JC, LB and GT), and to take these, together with the spread sheet containing the pros and cons for each site, and possibly our scoring sheet.       
· October 16th – Harewood & Wetherby Ward Members (including Localism Officer) to meet Planning Officers to discuss progress on Site Allocations work. 
· Traffic Light system – Both PCs and Planners are to adopt this system of listing SHLAA  sites – red means unacceptable, green favourable, and amber possible, worth looking at further. 

· Plans for Thorp Arch – There is a proposal for 1,200 dwellings on the Trading Estate and it seems likely that this number will be taken off the 4,600 total which LCC has to find.  
9. Plans for Open Day on November 10th.There was discussion but no decision taken as to whether each visiting resident should be given for completion  one sheet listing the sites or individual sheets under the boards for individual sites. The Clerk was asked to request a copy of Collingham’s pro forma sheet  for use on 22/9/12.
10. Any other business. None. 
11. Date of next two meetings. In view of the important forthcoming  meeting with Andy Birkbeck , it was considered that there should be an earlier meeting of BPC St. Committee. 
It was therefore agreed that the next meeting should be on 3rd October and the following one on October 31st. 

BPC St. Co. Sept. 12 Mins. 

